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WILSON DRAGON BOAT TEAM PADDLES TO STRONG FINISH 
The Wilson Dragon Boat Team paddled in the finals and won 4th place in the High School Co-Ed 
Division.  More than 80 teams (local, national, and international) competed in the event. 
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THANK YOU 
Thank you so much for helping us clean up the Wilson High School Campus 2 Saturdays ago!  We 
did great together: trimming hedges, weeding, edging, bark-dusting, hauling refuse, and eating 
BBQ.  It was all good!  I hope you can join us for our end of the summer Wilson Campus Clean Up 
on Saturday August 23 from 9-Noon with BBQ following. Thank you again.  Reese Mayo, 
Waterfront Foursquare Church, Wilson High Community Partner 
  
 
CONSTRUCTION OF NEW FIELD SET TO BEGIN 
Dear Wilson Community, with the construction of the new field set to begin at the end of the week it 
is a great time to update you on the details. The field and track will be closed soon…and 
throughout the summer. The operation of the Wilson Pool will not be impacted, but the parking 
situation will be.  Please be sure to respect any signs or barriers that are put in place to keep the 
construction site safe.  Do not park illegally as the construction crew must have unimpeded access 
to the site at all times.  Vehicles will be towed. The north entrance to the Wilson parking lot on 
Burlingame Terrace will be open, as the usual entrance from Beaverton-Hillsdale Hwy will be used 
for construction traffic. The high school will be open this summer. Students and a limited number of 
staff will be using the building and specific assigned parking spots at the south entrance/staff 
parking lot area will be used during the work week.  We will do our best to clearly identify the 
needed staff parking.  We don't ever want to tow cars, so please respect clearly marked spaces… 
"Principal Parking" for example! There are fewer street parking spots on Vermont avenue.  The 
south side of the street is now a bike lane and cars parked there have been ticketed.  Later in the 
summer we will begin construction on a new concession building and a "plaza" entrance to the 
stadium. In our fund raising campaign last year we sold over 250 engraved bricks that will be used 
for the plaza. Thank you!  If you didn't get a chance to buy a brick and still want one, we will be 
selling them again for a limited time!  Here is an order form to fill out if you want a brick for your 
family, graduate, alumni, future Trojan, to be included in the new plaza: 
http://www.pps.k12.or.us/schools/wilson/files/school-wilson/Brick_order_form.pdf.  Also, on the 
Wilson web page is an artists rendering of the plaza and concessions area as it was originally 
designed. (Plans are now being updated, but you'll see the general concept.) 
www.pps.k12.or.us/schools/wilson. Thank you!  Enjoy the summer. Brian Chatard, Principal Wilson 
High School 
 
 
** 
ATTENTION SENIOR PARENTS OF 2015 GRADS, MEETING JUNE 18 
If you are interested in working on the Grad Party from the ground up please join us on June 18th at 
7:30pm.  Please contact Maggie Daly: daly8138@comcast.net or Annie Bottinelli: 
a.bottinelli@comcast.net for further details. 
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GREEN TEAM BIKE SHOP … DONATION OF TOOLS NEEDED 
The Life Skills program at Wilson is starting a new enterprise for students who want to build their 
mechanical skills: The Green Team Bike Shop.  This will be a student-run enterprise that builds 
and repairs bicycles, incorporates financial and business education, and provides hands-on 
experience. In order to make this project work, we need donations of bike-specific tools.  This 
includes a bike repair stand, a wheel truing stand, a bicycle air pump, a third hand, chain whip, 
cone wrenches, crank pullers, chain tool, tire levers, spoke wrenches, etc.  Please help us spread 
the word to those who may have tools to donate.  For more, contact Dominic Le Fave at   503-317-
0627, or dlefave@pps.net.  Check out our donation page for class projects at: 
http://www.donorschoose.org/lefave. 
 
 
SENIOR PARENTS … GOT PURSES? 
Do one last amazing thing for Wilson before your senior graduates.  Donate your new and gently-
used purses, handbags, wallets, clutches to Wilson to support the arts!  We are collecting NOW for 
the upcoming fundraiser: IN THE BAG: benefit for the arts at Wilson (November 9, 2014). 
 
Drop off today at:   KeyBank Hillsdale 

   Wilson, Erica Meyer's office 
   Switch Shoes & Clothing, Multnomah (receive 20% coupon) 
 
Questions:   Linda Doyle (Lsdoyle@earthlink.net) 503-539-7240 
Jaci Evans (JLE184@comcast.net) 503-502-7612 

 
 
 
HELP NEEDED TO DISPLAY AWARDS AT WILSON 
Wilson High School is looking for a committee to help plan and display all of our plaques, awards 
and accomplishments in the main hallway.  If anyone is interested in helping with this project, 
please contact Erica Meyers at emeyers@pps.net. 
 
 
SUMMER READING LISTS 
Students are required to read at least two books over the summer. When you return to school in 
September, you will be tested on the books you have read. See your respective grade level for the 
2014-2015 school year for the appropriate list of choices.  Go to: 
http://www.pps.k12.or.us/schools/wilson/.  
 
 
FALL SPORTS TRYOUTS as shown on Wilson website 
Volleyball: August 18th-21st, 9:00am-12:00pm 
Men's Soccer: August 18th, 8-10:30am, Gabriel Park 
For all the details go to: http://www.pps.k12.or.us/schools/wilson/.  
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BOYS BASKETBALL CAMP, JUNE 16-20 as shown on Wilson website 
Boys Basketball camp, grades 4-9, June 16-20.  Register at: 
http://wilsonyouthbasketball.com/summer-camps/boys-summer-camp/. 
 

GIRLS BASKETBALL CAMP, JUNE 16-20 as shown on Wilson website 
Girls Basketball camp, grades 4-9, June 16-20.  Register at: 
http://wilsonyouthbasketball.com/summer-camps/girls-summer-camp/.  

 
CROSS COUNTRY SUMMER TRAINING, STARTS JULY 1 as shown on Wilson website 
Wilsonʼs Cross Country Summer Training starts July 1st.  More info at: 
http://www.pps.k12.or.us/schools/wilson/248.htm#summer_training.  

 
WOMENS VOLLEYBALL CAMP, JULY 14-17 as shown on Wilson website 
Wilsonʼs Womens Volleyball camp, grades 9-12, July 14-17.  Register at: 
http://www.pps.k12.or.us/schools/wilson/files/school-wilson/2014Volleyball_Camp__flyer.pdf.  
 
 
MENS SOCCER SKILLS/CONDITIONING CAMP, AUGUST 4-7 as shown on Wilson website 
Wilsonʼs Mens Soccer Skills and Conditioning camp, grades 8-12, August 4-7.  Register at: 
http://www.pps.k12.or.us/schools/wilson/files/school-wilson/2014_soccer_camp.pdf. 

 
MENS SOCCER PRE-TRYOUT CAMP, AUGUST 11-14 as shown on Wilson website 
Wilsonʼs Mens Soccer Pre-Tryout camp, grades 8-12, August 11-14.  Register at: 
http://www.pps.k12.or.us/schools/wilson/files/school-wilson/2014_soccer_camp.pdf.  
 
 
REGISTER NOW 
 

 

 
Check it out at: http://wilsonxc.org/XCHome.html 
 

 
 

http://wilsonyouthbasketball.com/summer-camps/boys-summer-camp/
http://wilsonyouthbasketball.com/summer-camps/girls-summer-camp/
http://www.pps.k12.or.us/schools/wilson/248.htm#summer_training
http://www.pps.k12.or.us/schools/wilson/files/school-wilson/2014Volleyball_Camp__flyer.pdf
http://www.pps.k12.or.us/schools/wilson/files/school-wilson/2014_soccer_camp.pdf
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NEXT YEAR REGISTRATION INFORMATION 
Summer main office hours:  Typically 7:30am to 3:30pm 
  but, call 503-916-5280 before you make the trek. 
 
2014/2015 Registration dates: 

        August 19th (Tuesday)            August 20th (Wednesday) 
Junior Registration:  Sophomore Registration: 
  A – M         8:30 – 10:00am    A – M         8:30 – 10:00am 
  N – Z        10:00 – 11:30am    N – Z        10:00 – 11:30am 
   
Senior Registration:  Freshmen Registration: 
  A – M      12:30 – 2:00pm    A – M        12:30 – 2:00pm 
  N – Z         2:00 – 3:30pm     N – Z           2:00 – 3:30pm 
    Orientation @ 4:00pm (students only) 

 
          
ITʼS TIME TO SIGN UP FOR SUMMER SCHOOL 
Please see you counselor to pre-register.  Summer school dates at Benson High School:  
1st Semester: 6/23-7/11 8:30-12:10 
2nd Semester: 7/21-8/8 8:30-11:45 
Cost: $225.00/class or $35.00/class free/reduced lunch 
 
 
DONATE YOUR COLLEGE REFERENCE BOOKS 
Seniors - If you purchased college reference books this year and no longer have use for them, the 
Wilson College Center, Rm 220 would love to have them.  Please drop them by the Center any 
time before the end of the school year.  We are also interested in college catalogs you may have 
collected as well as SAT/ACT prep materials.  Your discards can help next year's seniors.  Thanks 
and best wishes as you start your next adventure!  Sue Stahl  
 
 
NEED A YEARBOOK? 
Wilson Alum: Have you misplaced your yearbook? We have yearbooks from prior years available 
at Wilson. Contact Erica Meyers at emeyers@pps.net to inquire.  We have many books from the 
1980s, 1990s and 2000s. 
 
 
HELP STUDENTS WITH SUMMER OPPORTUNITIES 
 Wilson students are looking for summer opportunities. If you have a job or internship, let us know 
and we will get the word out to our student body. Please include a brief description, whether the 
position is paid or not, contact information, and any other relevant information, including location. 
Contact Erica Meyers at: emeyers@pps.net. 
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** 
SUMMER OPPORTUNITIES 
Check out the list of current summer opportunities for Wilson students at:  
http://www.pps.k12.or.us/schools/wilson/1259.htm#service_fair. 
 
 
SUMMER INTENSIVE FIRST YEAR CHINESE COURSES @ PCC 
This year, Portland Community College is proudly offering intensive first year Chinese language 
program in the summer. Students will receive college credits when they complete the courses.  
The credits are transferable to 4-year universities for their language requirement and will satisfy 
their perquisites for major or minor in Chinese.  For more information, contact Hsiao-Yun at 
hsiaoyun.shotwell@pcc.edu.  See flyer in main hallway on the college bulletin board at Wilson, or 
at: http://www.pps.k12.or.us/schools/wilson/files/school-wilson/2014_summer_intensive_1.pdf.  
 
 
FITNESS EQUIPMENT NEEDED 
Wilson High School is creating a fitness center for our students for the 2014-2015 school year.  We 
have applied for a couple of grants to help us create this fitness center and yoga space.  As we 
wait for the results of these pending grants, we would like to make an ask to our community.  If 
anyone knows of a fitness club, hotel or other establishment who may be updating their fitness 
center and they are looking for a home for their working, commercial grade exercise equipment, 
Wilson would like to be considered for this equipment.  Donating to WIlson would be an excellent 
tax deduction and would greatly benefit our students.   Please direct any questions or ideas to 
WHS Business Manager, Erica Meyers, at 541-521-8282 or email emeyers@pps.net 
 
 
LINK FRED MEYER REWARD CARD TO WILSON 
83 Wilson families registered their Fred Meyer Rewards cards to benefit WHS last quarter.  Can 
you believe it?  Imagine how much those quarterly checks will be if we all registered and used our 
cards on each FM shopping trip!?  Do you like raising funds for your studentsʼ school without it 
coming out of your pocket?  Link your Rewards Card to Wilson HS PTA by following the 
instructions below.  Whenever you use your linked Rewards Card when shopping at Freddyʼs, 
you will be helping us earn a donation from the Kroeger company of stores. If you do not have a 
Rewards Card, you can sign up for one at the Customer Service Desk of any Fred Meyer store.  
You will still get all the personal rewards Freddy's has always offered through their rewards 
program, but now you can add rewards for Wilson too!  Ask grandparents, aunts, uncles, 
neighbors and friends to sign up for WHS. Log in to: http://www.fredmeyer.com.  Hover over the 
red REWARDS tab in the center.  Click on COMMUNITY REWARDS.  Click on the purple tab LINK 
YOUR REWARDS CARD NOW.  Type Wilson HS into the search bar and click SEARCH.  Check 
the button for Wilson HS - Portland 1151 SW Vermont. Click SAVE and you're done!  Thanks for 
allowing Fred Meyer to donate cash to benefit all programs at WHS! 
 
** 
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CALENDAR OF EVENTS/DEADLINES 
 
ALUMNI BASEBALL GAME, JULY 12 
Saturday, July 12 will be the date for the annual alumni games held at Wilson. A no-host bar social 
will be held after the games at Toby Harrisʼ (89) Cider Mill/Fryer Tuck for alumni, family, and 
friends. 
 
 
BASEBALL GOLF TOURNAMENT, JULY 13 
Sunday, July 13 at 1PM, is the date for the annual shotgun golf scramble fundraiser at Meriwether 
National Golf Club in Hillsboro. 
 
 
NEXT WILSON CAMPUS CLEANUP, AUGUST 23 
Join us for our end of the summer Wilson Campus Clean Up on Saturday August 23 from 
9-Noon with BBQ following. 
 
 
CHECK OUT WILSONʼS FACEBOOK PAGE, AND DONʼT FORGET TO “LIKE” IT 
Visit Wilsonʼs Facebook page and see whatʼs up: 
https://www.facebook.com/pages/Woodrow-Wilson-High-School-Portland-OR/217740154927750. 

** 
HAYHURST RUMMAGE SALE, JUNE 21 … TAKING DONATIONS NOW! 
Parents, teachers, students and community members are coming together for the Hayhurst 
Elementary Rummage Sale on June 21st from 9am to 7pm in the Hayhurst School parking lot, 5037 
SW Iowa St.  Join us for the first annual Hayhurst rummage sale!  We're accepting items NOW, 
and we can even provide pick-up and storage!  It's sure to be a fantastic event for everyone, so 
save the date now!  Get in before the crown at 8am with an early-bird ticket for just $5.00. 
Proceeds benefit our school programs & the Dream Big Playground Project.  To donate, arrange a 
pick-up or buy an early-bird ticket contact Jamie at: jamieclary@outlook.com or Courtney 
at: courtneykreutz@gmail.com.  All donations are tax deductible.  Follow this link for more details: 
http://hayhurstdreambigproject.weebly.com/latest-news--developments.html.  
 
 
** 
ATHLETIC SCHEDULE - All schedules subject to change.  Check with coaches and the players. 
 
Always check with coaches/main office for most up-to-date schedule 
 
 
** 
WHS Daily Bulletin   Send to:  wilsonbulletin@yahoo.com 
 
 
 

https://www.facebook.com/pages/Woodrow-Wilson-High-School-Portland-OR/217740154927750
mailto:jamieclary@outlook.com
mailto:courtneykreutz@gmail.com
http://hayhurstdreambigproject.weebly.com/latest-news--developments.html
mailto:wilsonbulletin@yahoo.com
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HAVE GOOD NEWS TO SHARE?   Send the details to Linda Doyle at: Lsdoyle@earthlink.net 
 
PTA SCRIP ORDERS, ORDER SCRIP NOW ...Get your Scrip order in ... If you would like to 
order Scrip, please email Martha at: schulte@easystreet.net or call 503-244-5072. Thinking of 
buying holiday or thank you gifts for your employees or clients?  Then think scrip.  Scrip is an 
easy way to support Wilson PTA that doesn't cost you anything extra--simply purchase gift 
cards for Fred Meyer, Kaady Car Wash, or many other local vendors. Orders are collected 
every Monday. Go to: http://www.pps.k12.or.us/schools/wilson/files/school-
wilson/Wilson_Fall_2013.pdf for order forms. 
 
** 
ALUMNI NEWS ... Wilson High School official alumni website: http://www.wilsonalumni.com 
 
ALUMNI CLASS REUNIONS ... To find out about upcoming Class Reunions go to: 
http://www.wilsonalumni.com/reunions.htm 
 
WILSON GRADUATES WHO HAVE SERVED OR ARE SERVING IN MILITARY 
To add your name and information to the archive of Wilson Military Graduates, click on this 
link: http://www.wilsonalumni.com/Military.html. 
 
PPS ATHLETIC WEBSITE   Daily WHS Sports Schedules at http://www.pilathletics.com/ 
 
PHONE # Wilson  503-916-5280 . Attendance 503-916-5294 
 
Note: PPS Athletic hotline is no longer in service.  The Wilson Main Office will have the 
information when games are changed. 
 
WEATHER & EMERGENCY CLOSURE  http://www.pps.k12.or.us/schools/wilson/. With winter 
weather fast approaching, all the information you need to know about weather related school 
closures, sign up for alerts and how the district makes their decision is available at: 
http://www.pps.k12.or.us/departments/student-transportation/1404.htm. 
 
FACULTY/STAFF CONTACT INFORMATION - If you would like to contact faculty or staff at 
Wilson go to: http://www.pps.k12.or.us/schools/wilson/ 
 
** 
WHAT'S HAPPENING AT WILSON 
all dates are subject to change; always check events for possible date/time changes 
check with your counselor to confirm time, location, requirements for SAT and ACT test dates 
 
For complete calendar listings, see official school calendar online 
at: http://www.pps.k12.or.us/schools/wilson/ 
 
Please note:  schedules can change at the last minute.  Always check with your student, or 
teacher/coach, or call the school to confirm. 
 
 

mailto:Lsdoyle@earthlink.net
mailto:schulte@easystreet.net
http://www.pps.k12.or.us/schools/wilson/files/school-wilson/8
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http://www.wilsonalumni.com/Military.html
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http://www.pps.k12.or.us/schools/wilson/
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JUNE 
23 First Semester Summer School at Benson begins 
 
JULY 
12 Alumni Baseball Game @ Wilson. No-host bar social @ Toby Harrisʼ (ʼ89) Cider Mill/Fryer Tuck 
13 Baseball Golf Tournament @ 1pm, Meriwether National Golf Club in Hillsboro 
21 Second Semester Summer School at Benson begins 
 
 
2014/2015 Registration dates: 
 
        August 19th (Tuesday)            August 20th (Wednesday) 
Junior Registration:  Sophomore Registration: 
  A – M         8:30 – 10:00am    A – M         8:30 – 10:00am 
  N – Z        10:00 – 11:30am    N – Z        10:00 – 11:30am 
   
Senior Registration:  Freshmen Registration: 
  A – M      12:30 – 2:00pm    A – M        12:30 – 2:00pm 
  N – Z         2:00 – 3:30pm     N – Z           2:00 – 3:30pm 
    Orientation @ 4:00pm (students only) 
 
AUGUST 
23 Wilson Campus Cleanup, 9-Noon, BBQ 
 
SEPTEMBER 2014 
2 First Day of the 2014-15 school year 
 
OCTOBER 2014 
29-31 Parent/teacher conferences 2014-15 school year 
 
NOVEMBER 2014 
9 Come to wildly successful In The Bag: benefit for the Arts 
 
JUNE 2015 
11 Last Day of school 2014-2015 school year 
 
For current and past issues of the Wilson Spotlight, see: http://www.pps.k12.or.us/schools/wilson/. Tell 
a friend about the Wilson Spotlight and encourage them to sign up. To subscribe or unsubscribe or to 
send suggestions, contact Linda Doyle at, Lsdoyle@earthlink.net. 
 
Portland Public Schools recognizes the diversity and worth of all individuals and groups and their roles 
in society.  All individuals and groups shall be treated with fairness in all activities, programs and 
operations, without regard to age, color, creed, disability, marital status, national origin, race, religion, 
sex, or sexual orientation. Board of Education Policy 1.80.020-P.   The Portland, Oregon School District 
is an equal opportunity educator and employer.  Persons with disabilities or who are in need of 
additional accommodations in order to attend or participate in an event or program at Wilson High 
School should contact Maude Lamont, Curriculum VP, Telephone:  503-916-5280 
email: mlamont@pps.net. 

http://www.pps.k12.or.us/schools/wilson/
mailto:Lsdoyle@earthlink.net
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